
 The Brandon Legionnaire  

N E W S L E T T E R  

December  2020 Volume XL: 10 

Department of National Defence recognizes Canada 
Post's Mail to the Troops program 

NEWS PROVIDED BY 
Canada Post  

Oct 30, 2020, 10:17 ET 

Royal Canadian Logistics Service presents commendation for outstanding support 

OTTAWA, ON, Oct. 30, 2020 /CNW/ - On Thursday, the Royal Canadian Logistics Service of the 
Canadian Armed Forces, recognized Canada Post's Mail to the Troops program, in operation for 
the past 15 years, as well as routine support of Canadian Forces Postal Service, awarding 
Canada Post a commendation. The presentation took place outside of Canada Post's head office 
in Ottawa. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Major-General Richard Goodyear, Senior Canadian Armed Forces Logistician (right), formally presents Doug 

Ettinger, President and CEO, Canada Post, (left) with a Royal Canadian Logistics Branch commendation, to 

commemorate 15 years of the cost-free mail program for deployed personnel and to recognize Canada Post’s 

routine support of Canadian Forces Postal Service. Also featured: Captain Navy Francis Turcotte, Royal Canadian 

Logistics Service Advisor/Integrator (far right). Credit: Denis Drever (CNW Group/Canada Post) Can 

(Continued on page 2,    https://www.newswire.ca/news-releases/department-of-national-defence 

 

https://www.newswire.ca/news/canada-post
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You can send a Christmas card or 
even a letter to any deployed CAF 
member somewhere in the world 

by sending it, addressed to 
“Any Canadian Armed 

Forces Member,” to a central 
address in Belleville, ON; the CAF 
will sort the cards and letters and 
distribute them among the various 
missions and regions around the 

world.Nov 23, 2020  

 

                                                                                                                                                
"This unprecedented year has reminded us just what Canada Post is all about: serving 
Canadians and connecting them to one another – and to the world," said Canada Post's 
President and CEO, Doug Ettinger in accepting the commendation on behalf of the 
Corporation. 

"Our more than 60,000 employees do that through hard work, dedication, and pride. They also 
bring those ingredients to the holiday mail and parcel program, so that Canadian Armed 
Forces personnel overseas can receive mail and parcels from family and friends during the 
holiday season. 

"This is Canada Post 'serving the Canadians who serve'", added Mr. Ettinger, "and it captures 
the great mutual respect between our military and our postal service." 

"As we commemorate 15 years of the cost-free mail program for deployed personnel, it is 
important that we acknowledge Canada Post Corporation's support," said Major-
General Richard Goodyear, Senior Canadian Armed Forces Logistician. "I would like to thank 
each and every employee of Canada Post, who has worked tirelessly to support the Canadian 
Forces Postal Service and Canadian Armed Forces personnel." 

Backgrounder on Mail to the Troops program 

For the 15
th
 consecutive year, Canada Post is offering free delivery of letters and parcels to 

deployed troops from their family and friends during this holiday season. We understand how 
important these messages are to uplift the spirits of members of the Canadian Armed Forces 
serving overseas. The window for this free delivery of Lettermail

TM
 and Regular Parcel

TM
 items 

runs from October 13, 2020, to January 8, 2021, with Lettermail deliveries extended 
until December 2021. 

Due to capacity limitations on military aircraft carrying supplies to deployed forces, this offer is 
restricted to family and friends of Canadian Armed Forces members serving overseas. You 
can find all policies related to sending mail to troops serving overseas on our 
website: https://www.canadapost.ca/tools/pg/manual/PGcanforce-e.asp#1401892. 

SOURCE Canada Post 

For further information: Media Relations, 613-734-8888, media@canadapost.ca   

Continued from cover page... 

https://c212.net/c/link/?t=0&l=en&o=2967496-1&h=625048808&u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.canadapost.ca%2Ftools%2Fpg%2Fmanual%2FPGcanforce-e.asp%231401892&a=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.canadapost.ca%2Ftools%2Fpg%2Fmanual%2FPGcanforce-e.asp%231401892


 The men and women of the Canadian Armed Forces (CAF) have 
demonstrated time and again that they will rise to any challenge. Let your 
Canadian Armed Forces members know you appreciate their service by 
sending a message using this monitored message board. 

F a c e b o o k  s h o u t  o u t  t o  t h e  T r o o p s !  

Click the link below to go to the CAF Operations Facebook page, and leave a 
Holiday message and/or a picture of your Holiday card in the comments section. 

 

I n s t r u c t i o n s  f o r  m a i l i n g  o v e r s e a s  

If you would like to send mail or parcels to Canadian Armed Forces members 
overseas, see these instructions.   

Contact us 

For all other enquiries regarding the Canadian Armed Forces Postal Services, 
please email us at: postal_question_postale@forces.gc.ca. 
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C a n a d i a n  A r m e d  F o r c e s  O p e r a ti o n s  
h tt p : / / w w w . f a c e b o o k . c o m / C A F O p e r a ti o n s / p o s t s  

  

https://www.canada.ca/en/department-national-defence/services/contact-us/write-troops/instructions-for-mailing-overseas.html
mailto:postal_question_postale@forces.gc.ca
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Your Royal Canadian Legion is committed to making a 

 difference in the lives of Veterans and their families, 

 providing essential services in our communities, and        

remembering the men and women who sacrificed for our 

 country.  

 

Support Veterans year-round 

Become a member of the Legion and support Veterans year-round. You don’t have to be a 
Veteran to join. Any Canadian citizen or citizen of an Allied nation who is 18 years of age or 

older is welcome to become a member of the Legion. 

The Legion gives in many ways, and by joining, you give too. 

Join today! 

Thank you for supporting Canada’s Veterans. 

 

 

 

They shall grow not old, 

as we that are left grow old. 
Age shall not weary them, 

nor the years condemn. 
At the going down of the sun, 

and in the morning, 
We will remember them. 

 

https://www.legion.ca/join-us
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 The names of Kae Demond and J.H.(Jack) Hamilton are synonymous with The Brandon 
Legionnaire. Therefore, sharing memories is important in order to accept the recent death of comrade Kae 
Demond and to remember a WWII Veteran and dedicated Legion member, Jack Hamilton.  

 In 1995, Jack sent the attached instructions to Kae when she became editor of  the newsletter. This 
is a small example of only one part of our Legion Branch where they volunteered their time over many years 
of Legion service.   

 Comrades Kae Demond and J.H.(Jack) Hamilton  left behind very strong heart prints in our Brandon 
Branch #3. And as Legion members, we should always remember them with perpetual gratitude.  
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The success of any Poppy Campaign can be measured by the willingness of everyone  to make a 
donation and wear a Poppy with respect and remembrance. Thank you to everyone who did this, and a  
big thank you to the following people who volunteered in the 2020 Poppy Campaign.  

 

    

 

Note: the * volunteers  are members of the 2020 Poppy Committee 

2020 Poppy Campaign Update (A complete statement of donations is not available at this 
time but will be published in the January newsletter  

 This year we were not permitted to have Poppy Taggers offering Poppies from  within any of  
the business establishments as we have done in the past. However, the following Canadian Tire, 
Heritage Marketplace CoOp, Sobey’s on 18th, and Sobey’s West End stepped forward offering their 
customers an option to donate either at point of sale or by regular method. And this worked very well 
for this unusual year.   

 This year there were 26 routes in which 370 Brandon places of business accepted a Poppy 
box. All of the route volunteers  deserve a  special ‘thank you’ because of the unexpected confusion 
surrounding the fact  Brandon was moving into a Covid—19 Code Red listing  at 12:01 on 
November 12. An excellent job of retrieval was carried out by everyone.   

 A sincere thank you to one and all, for their dedication to the recent Poppy Campaign!  

 Colleen & Linda  Poppy Campaign Chairwomen   

Ray Burgess*     Ken Cassells    Betty Kurbatoff 
Barry Mellin     Larry Milin    Dale & Ann Bartes 
Agnes  Messenger    Barb Roberds    Linda & Ivan Baker 
Linda Biel     Al & Val Machan/Berwall  Blaine Wakefield 

Geri Collister     Laura & Mel Hyrich **  Dave & Leona Childs 

Jim Gibson     Colleen Gammack*   Del Hunter 

Garry Andrew     Bill Spring *    Betty & Roy Demers 

Loretta Hauser     Elaine Lelond    Garth Wakefield 

Erich Stumme     Randy Smith    Ken Dueck 

Gary Everard     Richard McDonald   Anne & Dwayne Wright 

George Haggerty    Murray Tallant*   Lorraine Colter 

Murray Pottinger    John Chumola    Lorrie & Colin Snelgrove 

Pat Simmons *    Marg Melnyk*   Linda Wakefield * 

Ken Wakefield    Gerry Williams   Cindy Stumme * 

Fred Pritchard     Shannon Stewart   Shirley Kernaghan  

Bishop Jim Njegovan    Norman Niel    Evan Dyson 

Callum Morrison    Brittany Thomson   Richard McDonald * 

Laureen Butts 
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BRANDON BRANCH #003 ROYAL CANADIAN LEGION 

2020 Executive 

PRESIDENT, C. Stumme 

1st VICE PRESIDENT, C. Gammack    

2nd VICE PRESIDENT, D. Wilson  

SGT-AT-ARMS,  F. Pritchard. 

Deputy Sgt-At-Arms, R. McDonald 

SERVICE OFFICER,  M. Tallant 

CATERING,  E. Stumme 

One Year Term: L. Biel, R. Burgess,  

Two Year Term : T. Shand, R. Garcia, L. Wakefield, A. Addison 

 

  

 

LADIES AUXILIARY 2020 EXECUTIVE  

 

President :  Linda Leckie 204-724-5041 
Past President: Betty Persian 204-725-2691 

1st Vice President: Susan Klyne 204-717-0123 
  2nd Vice President:   Marg Melnyk 204-726-8188 

Sgt-at-Arms: Suzanne Cartier 204-922-4512 
Treasurer:  Pat Simmons 204-727-4591   

***** 

 

 Royal Canadian Legion Brandon Branch #3 

560—13th Street EAST 

Brandon, MB R7A 7C1 

OFFICE:  Todd at 204-728-5026   Office.Admin@rclbrandon003.com 

https://www.facebook.com/pages/Royal-Canadian-Legion-Branch-003-Brandon-MB/  

Brandon Legionnaire Branch #003 Editor - Linda Wakefield  please submit articles or 

pictures to mrswakes@mymts.net   

 

mailto:Office.Admin@rclbrandon003.com

